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City of Newburyport

Office of The Treasurer/Collector
NEWBURYPORT TRUST FUND COMMISSION
60  PLEASANT  STREET ~ NEWBURYPORT, MA 01950

(978) 465-4415           FAX (978) 462-0883
           Remote– Zoom meeting – 7:00 pm 
Thursday, March 10, 2022  ~ Meeting Minutes
Members attending remotely:    Richie Eaton, Keith Hogan with Julie  

    Languirand
Guest(s):  Andrew Port, City Director of Planning & Development
Meeting called via Zoom at 7:00pm 
The meeting began with Richie Eaton asking for moment of silence in honor of the news received this week of the passing of long standing Committee Chair, Richard O’Brien, moment observed.
Motion to move the Herman Roy trust fund discussion to top of agenda so Andy Port could present, leaving time for discussion on Market Landing Park project.

Andy presented the following to use as a guide in appropriating trust funds:

Draft Motion: to commit, authorize and appropriate the sum of $1,000,000 from the Herman Roy Trust Fund, consistent with the original purposes established for the use of such funds (to wit “for improvement and betterment of the Newburyport Waterfront in that section lying between the Chain Bridge and the Atlantic Ocean”) for construction of the Market Landing Park Expansion project on Newburyport’s downtown central waterfront, the exact date for release, transfer and/or use of such funds to be determined and/or phased by joint agreement of the Treasurer/Collector and Director of Planning & Development, pending confirmation of additional funding sources and the detailed schedule for construction. Use of said funds shall be conditioned on the installation of a bronze plaque within the expanded Market Landing Park recognizing the contribution of funds herein.”

Further discussion revolved around Park specifics, timelines and budget.  Approximately $5M total cost with funds coming from various entities including possible state park grants and CPC funds with the hope of matches coming as a result of the commitment from trust fund monies.  Keith asked if there were any other unforeseen hurdles that may halt the project as we didn’t want to commit funds only to be held up later, Andy relayed that most complications have been resolved at this point, City Council has approved construction to fund park improvements and expansion, other smaller details will be easily worked out i.e. bathrooms, etc.; noting there was nothing major pending and the Mayor is on board with the project moving forward.  Keith also noted that in prior discussions, which involved Rich O’Brien, regarding the Roy trust that this is the perfect opportunity to dedicate these funds for a project that fits exactly into the wishes of the trust; also that there should be a memorial in the park acknowledging the Herman Roy trust contribution to the waterfront. 
The estimated timeline for the project is to be ‘shovel’ ready in Spring of 2023 with the project likely spanning over 2 construction seasons.

The request for $1M to be spent on the project in total, committing funds over the next 2 fiscal years (FY22 & FY23) allocating the amount of $500,000 each year, releasing funds as needed for the project.  Motioned by Keith, 2nd by Richie, Approved.
Additional discussion on the Roy trust was brought up that with the volatility in the current market, our investments could see a downturn over the next two quarters, Julie reached out to Bartholomew Financial letting them know that we’d like to safeguard those funds in anticipation of spending over the next two fiscal years, she will contact them again to update with this timeline for spending to ensure the loss, if any, is minimal.

Reviewed meeting minutes/notes of zoom-remote-meeting, December 2021 Richie Eaton motioned to receive and file, seconded by Keith Hogan – Approved.
Discussed the 2nd Quarter earnings (December 30) from Bartholomew, including the changes made to the accounts.  Keith discussed some of the portfolio changes and agreed that they seem to now be appropriately invested as intended with the changes made last year in Equities, Bonds and Money Market accounts. 
Request for funds made by Giselle Stevens, Library Director for the FY22 library trusts $3772.64 General Use, various funds;$3830.53 Purchase Books, various funds; $1528.94 Reading Room, various funds, all within the 3% of earnings, Keith motioned to approved, 2nd by Richie, Approved. 
Request made by Ghlee Woodworth for $2500 from Various Cemetery and Highland Cemetery for gravestone repair, working in conjunction with the DPS schedules; total in those accounts is approximately $63, 000, this request is slightly higher than the general rule of 3%, but Richie motioned to approve, as this is good work being done and it is necessary, Keith 2nd  to pro-rate between the two trusts. Approved.
Discussion on the committee member vacancy needing to be filled, including that we will be advertising via the Mayor’s office and the City website and word of mouth.  Julie also mentioned she updated the Policies and Objectives of the committee to provide some guidance to the Mayor’s office under the new administration.  Keith motioned to nominate Richie Eaton as the new chair, all in favor,  Approved.
Discussed perhaps meeting in person within the next two meetings, and after we get a new committee member, and we can always return to zoom if members prefer later.

Julie will send a sympathy card to Rich O’Brien’s family from the committee.

Meeting adjourned at 8:00pm

· Next meeting date:     Thursday, June 16, 2022  June 2, 2022 -7:00pm, via Zoom.
· Topic: Trust Fund Committee
· Time: Jun 2, 2022 07:00 PM Eastern Time (US and Canada)

· https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81546468571?pwd=QitpVFdaNjYrT2V3SmNQK2I0cUUvUT09
· Meeting ID: 815 4646 8571

· Passcode: 510855
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